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NOTICE 
 

 
The Holland Marsh Drainage System Joint Municipal Service Board passed a resolution on 
February 11, 2021 to appoint a drainage engineer to develop an updated assessment 
schedule for the Main Drain and Pumping Operations pursuant to Section 76 of the Ontario 
Drainage Act, which could allow for variable levy rates based on land use. 
 
Pursuant to Section 76(1) of the Ontario Drainage Act, the Board requires permission from 
the Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs Appeal Tribunal to procure a report of an engineer to 
vary the assessment. 
 
The Holland Marsh Drainage System Joint Municipal Service Board has made application to 
the Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs Appeal Tribunal and the application is proceeding by 
written hearing.   
 
As a landowner assessed in the Schedule of Assessment prepared in 1990 by Young-Smart 
Engineering Company you are a party to the hearing and may participate. 
 
In order to participate in the hearing you must notify Ruth Westlake, Holland Marsh 
Drainage Board Coordinator, at the address shown above, 905-778-4321 or email at 
rwestlake@townofbwg.com by April 15, 2021, of your intent to participate.  
 
Any questions regarding this notice should be directed to Holland Marsh Drainage System 
Joint Municipal Service Board, 905-778-4321 or email rwestlake@townofbwg.com. 
 
 
Dated at the Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury this 1st day of April, 2021. 
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